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The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and             District Community Council
	Chairman
	
	
	

	Vice-chairman
	Graham Easton
	31 High Street, Selkirk, TD7 4BZ
	01750 722744

	Hon. Secretary
	Alistair Pattullo
	12 Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697

	Hon. Treasurer
	Tom Combe
	68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
	01750 720921


Minute of Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Hall, Selkirk
On Monday 14th April 2014, at 7.00pm 

1)    Present: Community Councillors Tommy Combe, Caroline Cruickshank, Ian King, Alistair Pattullo. 
SBC Councillors: Michelle Ballantyne, Gordon Edgar

Community Police Officer

[Also in attendance: 2 members of the Press & 2 members of the public]

       Cllr Ian King took the chair and opened the meeting at 7.15pm, after a delay in gaining entry to the hall. He reminded those present that 

· all comments should be addressed through the Chair and that 

· all recording devices should be switched off

· Data Protection law requires members of the public (MOTP) to be referred to anonymously in the Minute unless they indicate otherwise.
2) Apologies: Community Councillors Kathleen Beaton, Graham Easton, Alisdaire Lockhart, 

SBC Councillor V Davidson, PC Roy Brown.

3) The minutes of the meeting held on 10th March 2014 were approved (proposed: C Cruickshank, seconded I King)
4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda: None
5)     Declarations of interest; None
6)    Report From Community Police Officer: It is intended that in future a member of the Community Policing Team will attend every CC meeting. The CPO report was read to the meeting (appendix 1). In addition it was intimated that 12 parking tickets had been issued for parking offences in the town last week emphasising that even with the absence of Traffic Wardens parking misdemeanours will not be tolerated and patrols will be carried out randomly in future. PC ? also commented that Blue Badge holders are not immune to prosecution if parked illegally or dangerously. I King asked about areas covered by CPOs. There are 7 in the south Community Policing Area (CPA) Team who provide assistance and cover for each other when required. D Purves asked about an incident in Bannerfield on 31st March which police had attended but no information was available. 
7)    Presentation by Selkirk Chamber of Trade & Commerce Chair Will Haegeland (moved from item 8): Mr Haegeland gave an interesting presentation on the forthcoming cycling event returning to Selkirk following its successful inauguration last year. The organisers are expecting upwards of 600 riders this year as well as their families and friends. The Chamber of Trade is seeking financial assistance from the CC to promote this event and the figure of £250 was discussed. At this point Cllr Combe declared an interest in the discussion as he is also Treasurer of the CoT. On the proposal of A Pattullo it was agreed that, given the high profile of the event and the amount of visitors which it could bring to the town, that the donation of the CC might be significantly higher. This was agreed subject to there being sufficient funds available. IK stated this was a good opportunity to assist and work co-operatively with the CoT.

The CoT were therefore invited to formally apply to the CC in due course.

Open Forum

a) Lindsay Neil reported on a recent trip to Platting organised by the Twinning Association. Selkirk visitors paid tribute to late Burgermeister ? Visitors also performed in a concert in Plattling and later visited the Austrian Tyrol town of ? where the Burgermeister gifted a book which L Neil  presented to Ian King who accepted it on behalf of Selkirk CC. Praise was given to John Munro for his excellent planning and organisation. A new Plattling council has been elected and they intend to make an official visit to Selkirk in August so we should consider an official reception. I King thanked L Neil for his report and the presentation of the book which will be circulated among members of the CC.

b) D Purves enquired whether beasts raised on the Common Good farms were offered to Selkirk butchers first. M Ballantyne explained that the farms are leased and the CGF has no control over the sale of stock.

c) D Purves welcomed the good news on the allocation of funding for the flood protection scheme and the Philiphaugh Playpark scheme. He continues to have concerns about the re-routing of the Philipburn. G Edgar and M Ballantyne replied that the scheme has been approved by experts, with public consultation and all the information presented to the public. Despite this, DP still concerned that the Philipburn is still being routed too close to housing on Philipview.

d) DP enquired again about the erosion at The Skerrs. G Edgar replied that this is being monitored and that it is the result of natural erosion. If erosion continues action will be taken by SBC to protect the Ettrick Road.

e) MOTP2 enquired if there was any news on the Baxter’s unit being re-opened. G Edgar replied that this is a commercial matter and he was unable to comment.

f) DP asked if SBC had any plans in respect of the WW1 commemorations. M Ballantyne replies that there were events and exhibitions planned across the Borders.

g) DP asked what SBC was doing to encourage visitors to Selkirk during Commonwealth Games. G Edgar replied that most of the attention will be towards Glasgow but that the English Team training camp will be in Selkirk. 

h) DP commented on the protest held today outside Selkirk Sheriff Court. I King replied that Selkirk CC has strongly expressed opposition to closure of the court in Selkirk in the past and continues to do so.

8) Planning:

a) Planning Application: 14/00283/FUL - 111 High Street, Selkirk:- extension to dwelling house.

During discussion of this application, members noted a lack of information regarding the proposed windows to be installed in the rear elevation, and were concerned to protect the architectural quality and character of the conservation area.  Therefore, the CC agreed to approve the application provided the proposed windows will be of traditional proportion and construction i.e. timber sash and case.”
b) Comments on the G2 application.  Councillors Combe, Cruikshank and King had met SBC officials on site to discuss proposals for a new sports pitch adjoining Pringle Park which will impinge on Common Good land.  A planning application is expected shortly and will be dealt with by the planning sub group.

c) Reported on the recent SBC Planning Forum which included an explanation of the new Scottish Government planning legislation concerning high hedges - The High Hedges (Scotland) Bill).

d) Asked whether the CC would consider purchasing a projector to better present planning applications to the meeting and for use in other presentations.  It was agreed to investigate this further.     
9) Reports from SBC Councillors:
G Edgar reported on the following:

a) End of year reports are coming in to SBC now.

b) As previously discussed the Flood Protection Scheme funding has been approved (£25M grant) and work is scheduled to start at the end of the year for 2 years.

c) Consultation to commence re Libraries, Halls Etc. with a view to forming a Trust to run these services.
d) The asymmetric week in schools has been approved.

e) The Road Action Management Plan has been prepared with a number of Selkirk roads benefitting from improvements and repairs.

f) ‘On Yer Bike’ the bike shop on Dunsdale Road has closed due to the sad death of the proprietor.

T Combe enquired about the ongoing issue of blocked drains on the A7: noted these should be reported directly to BEAR (contact details as shown on roadside information boards). I King also agreed he would forward any information which is put to him.

M Ballantyne 

a) Passed on a message from V Davidson regarding Mungo Park’s trunk which is owned by a New Zealand family and was recently offered for auction; it is now on offer to the town for £12,000. After discussion this was felt to be a large amount to pay for an individual artefact and the CC chose to take no action on this.

b) Reported that the Scott’s Courthouse refurbishment is now complete and will re-open on Thursday 17th April. I King again expressed concern about the lack of disabled access and noted that failure to meet the requirements of the Disability Discrimination Act 1995 meant that SBC was discriminating against almost a third of the community/ visitors. M Ballantyne responded that disabled access to historic buildings is problematic; T Combe backed up the concerns and suggested that a stair lift in the front stairs might be a solution. M Ballantyne replied that hopefully there will ultimately be a solution to the problem but it won’t be achieved in the short term.

10) Selkirk Common Good Fund: A meeting is to be arranged with a date and agendas to be distributed in due course.

11) Correspondence:
a) An invitation from Keep Scotland Beautiful to organise a litter pick. This will be held on the 4th May, and A Pattullo will organise volunteers and equipment from SBC.  It is hoped that the CoT, Scout and Guide groups can also be involved.

b) An invitation from Ettrick & Yarrow CC to make a joint application for the 2015 Borders Walking Festival. Cllrs Edgar and Ballantyne endorsed this and suggested that it might be desirable to include the other 5 Selkirkshire CCs in the application thereby spreading the load and increasing the number and variety of walks. Approaches to other CCs to be made by Secretary.

12) Treasurers Report & Evening Study Groups: Cllr Combe reported that there has been no movement on the account at this time. A balance sheet will be presented at the next (May) meeting of the CC.

The new term for ESGs will start on 24th April for 6 weeks. He would welcome suggestions for new classes but emphasised that at least 10 people need to sign up to make the classes viable. 

13) Reports from Sub Committees:

a)  SHMG: I King reported that AGM was held at the last meeting and the Office Bearers had been re-elected. It was disappointing that no officers had been able to attend from SBC. Otherwise, all is good on the Hill and future projects are likely to include (off-site) visitor information boards. SHMG also request that they be allowed to apply for the community path maintenance grant from SBC which normally comes via the CC. After discussion it was agreed that this be accepted for the coming year and thereafter on a year-by-year basis to cover against any possibility that the CC might wish to target another path system within its purview. 
14) Reports from Community Organisations and Outside Bodies:  

a) Eildon Area Forum; G Easton absent so no report.

b) A7 Action Group: I King reported that a meeting had been held in Stow, with informative presentations by both the Police and Safety Camera Partnership.  Among the topics discussed were speeding on the A7 and the provision of speed cameras. The Route Action Plan is still being progressed. The CC has been asked to write again to the Scottish Government (Transport Minister) in support of a Selkirk by-pass.

15) Presentation to the Royal Burgh Standard Bearer: A Pattullo reported that arrangements have been made and the presentation will take place in the Town Hall on Thursday 8th May, invitations are in hand and C Cruickshank has arranged the provision of refreshments.

16) AOCB: T Combe asked about the front door light for the Victoria Halls. G Edgar replied that a replacement unit had been delivered but the fittings were wrong and so a further replacement is on order.

The Chairman thanked everyone for their attendance and closed the meeting at 9.00pm.

.

Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council will be held in the Victoria Halls, Selkirk at 7.00pm on Monday 12th May at 7.00pm. 
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Overview

Since the last meeting there has been 150 incidents attended by Police in the Selkirk town area, of these there have been 23 crimes recorded, with 15 of these having been solved, a solvency rate of 65%.

Of the recorded crimes there has been 8 vandalisms and 5 thefts although 6 of the crimes recorded are linked to 1 incident at Victoria park for which a male has been reported for all these offences.

During the month there has been 2 Road checks carried out in the area by road policing patrols, There was one complaint of bad driving received and one complaint with regard to parking in the Bannerfield area.

Over the past month there has been 12 youth calls to the Selkirk area, with 6 of these being to the Curror street area and the rest being to different parts of the town,  There has been foot patrols carried out in the area on 15 occasions throughout the month with regard to the youths and a number of them warned with regard to their behaviour.   


www.selkirkcommunitycouncil.co.uk








All communications should be addressed to the secretary at the above address 

